
October 2005 Board of Governors Meeting Summary 
 

 
Please note:  the following summary is based on a draft and preliminary set of minutes 
from the September 30-October 1, 2005 Board of Governors’ (BOG) meeting.  The BOG 
minutes are subject to approval by the BOG at the March 2006 BOG meeting and, 
accordingly, the following is subject to revisions to correct any errors or changes in the 
minutes as approved by the BOG. 
 
 
¾ The format for Senior USAT tournaments is now a double 70-meter round in 

even years and a full FITA in odd years. 
   
¾ The 12-minute fitness test was eliminated. 
 
¾ Archers with disabilities may participate in both AR and able-bodied classes with 

a single registration fee.  The score shot will be recorded in both categories.  
When archers are reassigned targets after the first FITA, qualifying AR archers 
will be reassigned within the appropriate able-bodied category. 

 
¾ The NAA will make its best effort to have at least one man and one woman on 

the staff of training camps and traveling teams. 
 
¾ The NAA will attempt to schedule USADA presentations at Jr. and Sr. USAT 

camps, National Target Championships and tournaments where USADA will be 
testing.  This will be to educate archers, coaches and team leaders on drug testing 
requirements and policies. 

 
¾ A new contract will be considered for NADA to continue with level 1 and 2 

materials.  
 
¾ The NAA endorsed the curriculum presented by NASP as their Basic Instructor 

Course in the school program. 
 
¾ Board structure and composition and committees will be reviewed by an adhoc 

committee to evaluate the new USOC guidelines 
 
¾ Adopted a resolution to indemnify the service of Mark Miller for his service with 

COPANARCO. 
 
¾ The Board accepted the resignation of Tom Green as Tournament Director for the 

U.S. National Championship. 
 
¾ The Board ratified the Executive Committee. 
 
 



 
¾ Pat Madison, Ann Hoyt and Eric Watts were elected to the NAA Foundation 

Board. 
 
¾ The Board changed the location of the Southern Indoor Nationals location from 

Cabarrus County CVB in Concord, N.C. to the Georgia College & State Archery 
Club in Macon, Ga. 

 
¾ A Junior Team Trial will be included at the 2006 World Field Championships 

Trials in Spokane, Wash.  The Junior Team will be unfunded. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


